September 2017 Meeting Minutes
Introductions of all those present
June Minutes accepted
Treasurers Report: Chris compared costs of the festival this year (Amherst) vs costs in years past (Londonderry). He went over specific line items and summed it up as Amherst being slightly more expensive. Total festival costs exceeded $46,000 in 2016 (Londonderry) and in excess of $48,000 in 2017 (Amherst). Kona Ice and Fine designs gave a percentage of sales to NHYLA resulting in over $6,700 being deposited in our account. There was discussion about ways to improve the event and save money going forward. The board feels if we could reduce the field locations from (2) locations down to (1), we could maximize costs and actually reduce total expenses from years past.
Report Accepted
US Lacrosse:  Bret not present. Dave Salvation and Steve Tieland spoke about rule changes for both boys and girls. A brief discussion about some rule changes ensued. More information will come out soon on rules. CEP clinics were discussed for the upcoming  season. The length will be a (4) hour block (used to be 8 hours).  Dave spoke about (3) town hall meetings that will take place this year. The purpose is to allow feedback and questions from coaches, administrators and parents regarding all things US Lacrosse. The exact locations are being worked out but meetings are planned for 11/14 in Hampton, 11/28 in Plymouth and 12/5 in Bedford. Dave then spoke about the annual NH vs. Vermont girls game. He spoke about the tryout process at length. He also discussed the senior team that will be playing in Long Island and the process of trying out. More information for both will be shared on NHYLA and the US Lacrosse site soon.
Boys VP: Kevin Derhak stated that the CEP clinics are yet to be listed. Keep an eye out on the US Lacrosse site and NHYLA for local offerings.
Girls VP: Kevin Bishop echoed CEP information. He asked for administrators to start thinking ahead for those coaches who will need to be certified for this upcoming season. He also mentioned uniform purchases and the importance of time management in planning purchases. A brief discussion regarding modified checking at 14U ensued.
Boys Officials: Wayne Demers spoke about the boys youth officials trainings at length. He announced dates for the Londonderry training (starting 2/8) and Wolfeboro training (3/11 & 3/18). Officials on field training will be 3/25 and 4/1 and the mandatory (1) day training for returning officials is on 3/4 in Londonderry.  This years’ classes will be capped at (25) per and those training must be (15) years old by 4/1/18. As of October1, registration will be open on the NHYLA site.
Girls Officials: Dave Pelletier talked about some of the rule changes. He discussed the revised rules for contact at youth. Dave touched upon the development of a youth officials training system (for girls) that will mirror that of the boys. He deferred most of the discussion to Steve and Catherine.
President: Steve Tieland discussed the festival. He felt that it went well. He would, however, like to have it at (1) site only (in 2017 it was at two locations in Amherst). This would help keep costs down (needed a third trainer) as well as countless other positive side benefits of all being at one location. He said there were many coachs’ ejections throughout the year and at the festival. This will have to be addressed going forward.  While very happy with Amherst and the overall success of the festival, Steve said that he will open it up to all those interested in hosting next year. He said that we are staying with League Athletics until further notice (no change imminent). 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Over the summer, members of the board and others met several times to form a girls’ officials initiative. The result is an alliance being formed between NHYLA and the NHWLUA. This alliance will help get more youth officials trained in the most professional manner possible. It will be set up similar to the present boys system with training in Londonderry, Wolfeboro and in Concord. Catherine spoke at length about the plan and stressed that it is a work in progress but feedback is overwhelmingly positive. Steve discussed the importance of getting the word out to each town involved in NHYLA and all trying to increase participation as a statewide goal for 2018. A brief discussion about the rating process, scheduling and compensation then ensued. More information will be shared at the next meeting as details are still being worked out. The goal is to have most all details related to girls officials trainings worked out by the November meeting. 
No old business
No new business
Motion to adjourn accepted


